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PROGRAl\1 .... Dr. Merle S. Bacastow, Cape Elizabeth, and :r.iember of the Portland Rotary 
Club will speak on "The Maine Medical Center Educational Program". 

LAST WEEKtS PROGRAM - Our joint meeting with Scarborough was a huge success. The 
combined singing was excellent, the introductions were short, and President Dick pre­
sented President Ray the three months attendance trophy with the stipulation that "it 
was only on loan for a year." Frank Garland and his Harmonica Kids from Freeport 
rounded out an enjoyable evening. 

ATTENDANCE ----------
December 19 - 24 of 27 -- 88% (with nake-ups) 

26 - 22 of 27 -- 81% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Ray Frost, Alan Howes, John Kronick, Jin Fegley, Barney Shur, 
Portland; Joe Hannaford, Biddeford-Saco; and 23 members from Scarborough. 

NEW MElYIBER - Ralph W. Strachan was welconed into membership. Ralph is a buyer for the 
George C. Shaw Co. and his classification is Grocery-Merchandising. He was born in 
Flint, Michigan on March 27, 1921, graduated from South Portland High School in 1939 
and Bo-wd.oin College in 1944 with an AB degree. He served in the U. S. Arrrry Signal 
Corps as a T/5 fror.1 Septer.iber 1943 until October 1945. He is a nember of Hiram Lodge, 
.AF&.AJ.~ and attends the First Congregational Church. His hobbies are sailing and ski­
ing. Ralph resides on Ledgewood Lane, Cape Elizabeth with his wife, Faith, and their 
two children, Susan 16 and Andrew 15. Welcome aboard, Ralph! 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S MONTHLY ATTENDANCE REPORT - The Novenber report shows Rangeley 
Lakes in first place with 98%, Scarborough in 6th place with 93.70, and South Portland 
in 7th spot with 93. 27 and one 100% meeting. This ironically is a better average than 
we had last month when we finished 3rd. Letts not drop out of the top ten. :MAKE UP! 

ROTARIANS PICTURED IN THE NEWS - Dick Jordan, manager of the South Portland branch of 
the First Portland National Bank, receiving a promotion to Assistant Vice-President. 

'l1HANKS to President Dick fror.1 all the me:rabers of the club for his Rotary Christmas 
Card. 

TWO DATES TO REMEMBER - Joint meeting at noon on Friday, January 18th as guests of the 
Portland Rotary Club. Ladies Night dinner and dance at Carolyns on Saturday evening, 
January 19th. 

FROM GOVERNOR MAC'S MONTHLY LETTER - This is the time when Christmas Wishes are in 
order. And it is, I think, also a good time to take stock of ourselves, of one year 
now past. A good ti:r:1e to sit down at the end of the day, alone and revue. There is 
a saying of the Hindu Holy Men, "When we are in society we are apt to judge ourselves 
by the standards of society, if we live with monks or conte~latives we judge our­
selves by the standard of their lives. It is only when we are alone that we have no 
other standard but God, by which to r.1easure our virtue. 11 

Yes, I think it is a good time to ask ourselves sor.1e questions. Such as, have 
I been the good Sar.1.aritan, or have I passed by on the other side when a s:crl.le, a word 
of encourager.ient or a little noney nay have helped to make sor.ieone's burden a little 
lighter to carry? Have I lived by the four-wa:y test? Is the Rotary Club of which I 
am a member, doing a good job of service? If not I r.1ust be partly to blar.1e because 
I am a part of that club. Does the Rotary Motto, "Service above self", mean as r.iuch 
to me as it should? Yes, Fellow Rotarians it is a good time to revue. If your in­
ventory proves satisfactory your Christnas can be a merrier one; if not there may 
still be time to correct and balance the books. 
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p R· O GRAM - Rotary Information Program under the direction of William Kilroy, Rotary 
Information Committee Chairman. All members who have joined during the past year should 
make a special effort to attend. 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Dr. Merle s. Bacastow, Director of Medical Education, at the Maine 
Medical Center, gave a most informative talk on the Educational Program now in progress at 
the local hospital. He said that there are 7000 hospitals in the United States of which 
1500 are teaching hospitals, but of the 1,700,000 beds in the United States, 900,000 were 
in teaching hospitals. He defined the terms: intern, resident, fellow, attending staff, 
and medical student. There are now 12 interns at Maine Medical from 6 Medical Schools and 
27 residents taking 7 programs. This should ultimately result in more resident physicians 
for Maine. He said these interns are as highly motivated as doctors ever were and are 
dedicated to· a life of service. Maine Medical is conducting a real experiment in Medical 
Education. 

ATTE N DANCE 

December 26 - 24 of 27 -- 88% (with make-ups) 
January 2 - 23 of 27 -- 85% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Ray Frost, Norton Lamb, Muz Bacastow, .Joe Shaw, Jim Fegley, F~anklin 
Fergusbn, John Kronick, Barney Shur, Portland. 

GOODWILL .AMBASSADORS - Walker Pierce, Portland; Joe Viens, Brunswick. 

REGRETFULLY we announce the retirement of Donald Skillings from the Club as he felt he could 
-not make the attendance requirements. 

NOTICE FROM THE SECRETARY - The owners of any badges which have not been returned by next 
11eeting will incur a $2.00 fine, as new badges will be ordered for them at that time. 

JANUARY 16TH MEETING CANCELLED because of our joint meeting at noon on Friday, January 18th 
as guests of the Portland Club at the Lafayette Hotel. President Dick would like to have 
a 100% turnout on the 18th to show our appreciation to our sponsoring club so PLEASE make 
every effort to attend. (Anyone not able to attend on the 18th can receive attendance credit 
by going to Howard Johnson's at the regular meeting time.) 

BIRTHDAY CONGRATULATIONS to Halker Pierce on January 18th and WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CONGRATULA­
TIONS to Warren Simpson on January 16th. 

LADIES NIGHT plans were outlined by Allen Rowe. Following the Happy Hour, dinner will be a 
choice of ham or seafood newbu~g and please be prepared to give Allen your preference next 
week. Guy Lombardo was already booked for Saturday, January 19th, but we were most fortunate 
to sign up Phil Roberge and his orchestra for your dancing pleasure. Tickets will be $5.00 
per person. 

A REM I ND ER - January 2nd started a new six month's attendance period. The Constitu­
tion of Rotary International and of this Club requires an average attendance of 60 per cent 
for each six month's period of the Club year with the same penalty of loss of membership for 
absence from four consecutive regular weekly meetings, without a "make-up" visit to another 
Club. 

ROTARY is a live, active organization devoted to Service. Avoidable absences reduce the 
opportunities for service and impair the member 1 s value to his Club and deprive him of the 
advantages which Rotary provides to its members. 

A very wise man once said, "To Have Friends You Must BE One. 11 



SOUTH PORTLAND CAPE ELIZABETH 

LIG'HTS 
PUBLISHED BY 

SOUTH PORTLAND ROTARY CLUB 
ON THE MAINE COAST 

"BUG" LIGHT "PORTLAND HEAD" 

MEETS 6:15 WEDNESDAYS AT HOWARD JOHNSON'S RESTAURANT 
. ) 

L ·'', 

~i~hard F • . Kilroy 
. President .. 

NO MEETING on Wednesday, January 16, 1963 

Warren S. Simpson 
Editor 

JOINT MEETING with Portland on Friday, January 18, 1963 at noon at the Lafayette. 

PROGRAM - The 11Faux-Pas" - A selected choral group from Westbrook Junior College under 
the direction of Richard Roberts, Faculty Director, will provide a musical program. 

LAST WEEK 1 S PROGRAM - James Farr of South Portland, Probation and Parole Officer for 
District 1, (Old Orchard to Freeport), gave a very informative talk on the supervision 
and rehabilitation program of the Department of Mental Health and Correction. He said 
there are 200 parolees and 1000 probationers in District 1 supervised by 8 officers. 
The average cost of keeping a person in confinement is $1600. per year, therefore, this 
department, with 30 officers in 3 Districts, saves the State of Maine 4 million dollars 
per year. He said that 50% of the offenders go before court once and are rehabilitated, 
25% are in institutions once or twice, and the remaining 25% are hardened criminals who 
take up to 40% of the departments time. 60% of the criminals are in the 17-26 age 
bracket and burglary is the majority offense. He stressed the importance of the Big 
Brother Program especially in broken home s where there is no father. 

ATTENDANCE 

January 2 - 26 of 27 
9 - 20 of 27 

96% (with make-ups) 
74% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Ray Frost, George· Garrett, Bob Faden, Jack Deering from Portland. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Walker Pierce, Murray Smart, Dick Jordan, Mel Charity, Portland. 

ATTENDANCE PERCENTAGES FOR 1962 - 100% Charity, Inness, R. Kilroy, W. Kilroy, Pierce, 
Raymond, Rowe, Simpson, Tripp, Viens, Hall; 97.58% Dennison; 95.83% Jennings; 92% Walter; 
86% Lamy, Wainwright; 84% Barrett, D:iMatteo, Jordan; 82% Stimson, Yerxa; 80% Boland; 
78% Gacetta. 

ROTARY FOUNDATION FELLOWSHIP - District 779 is again eligible to sponsor a Rotary 
Foundation Fellowship candidate for 1964-65, and applications must be submitted to our 
Club for club sponsorship by April 15, 1963. From among those submitted by the clubs in 
our District, one will be chosen. Each applicant must be male, unmarried, having a 
frien¢lly personality and public speaking ability to mak~ him effective in his contacts 
at home and abroad. There are in addition, ten fellowships available to either male or 
female candidates. Their aim is to send students to universities and countries not 
often selected for study because of language or other reasons. If you know of any junior 
in college who might make a good Rotary Ambassador, whose home is in this area, fitting 
these requ:irements, please give his name and other details to RALPH GREEN, Chairman, 
The Rotary Foundation Committee. 

FIRST ANNIVERSARY PARTY AND IADIES NIGHT at Carolyns on next Saturday evening, January 
19th. Happy Hour at 6 P.M., Dinner at 7 P.M., and Dancing at 9 P.M. Allen Rowe, John 
Minott and Ron Hall promise plenty of fun and surprises. 

PLEASE NOTE - Attendance credit cannot be given for a Wednesday night appearance at 
Howard Johnsons. You must attend Portland on Friday noon or a regular make~up at another 
club. 

Christmas is over. Our mistletoe, the holly and the decorations are down, and so is our 
checkbook balance. Honestly now, don't you think that New Year's Days are coming much 
closer together than they used to? 
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PROGRAM - Rabbi Harry Z. Sky of Temple Beth El will be our speaker. This should be a very 
worth-while evening for Rabbi Sky is noted for his inspirational talks. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our joint meeting with the Portland Rotary Club at the Lafayette was 
most enjoyable. We were warmly received and royally treated as guests of honor. Dick 
Yerxa won the one candle birthday cake ( and then very generously brought it to Ladies 
Night ~ ) Ray Frost introduced President Kilroy who thanked the Portland Club for their 
assistance and sponsorship. The "Faux Pas", a 12 member vocal group of attractive girls 
from Westbrook Junior College, closed out the program with their talented musical select­
ions. 

ATTENDANCE 

January 9 - 22 of 27 
18 - 22 of 27 

81% (with make-ups) 
81% 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Murray Smart, Westbrook; Mel Charity, Portland; Ted Wainwright, 
Mark Stimson, Scarborough. 

LADIES NIGHT - Twenty two couples had an enjoyabl e Saturday evening at Carolyns~ Chairman 
Allen Rowe started the dinner off with a pleasant surprise by having the ladies draw badges 
for dinner partners. Bob Jennings and Mark Stimson led the singing (which somehow always 
sounds better with the ladies present.) Ray Frost and Dick Kilroy showed slides of our 
previous Ladies Night and Summer Outing. One year attendance pins were awarded to Mel 
Charity, Ed Inness, Dick Kilroy, Bill Kilroy, Walker Pierce, Blaine Raymond, Allen Rowe, 
Warren Simpson, Ron Tripp, Joe Viens, and Ron Hall. Waltzing and twisting rounded out a 
nice evening. 

ROTARIANS IN THE NEWS - MAURICE VIENS has been awarded membership in the Jolly Belin Club 
for 1962-63. The membership is Joe's reward for getting other dry cleaners to take part 
in the improvement program sponsored by the National Institute of Dry Cleaning. The Jolly 
Belin is supposed to be named for the world's first dry cleaning plant. ALI.EN ROWE has 
been reelected Captain of Engine Co. #1, Cape Elizabeth Fire Department. 

MAGAZINE WILL BE 52 IN 1 63 -- This is Rotary Magazine Week and marks the 52nd birthday of 
our magazine. THE ROTARIAN, in English, and REVISTA ROTARIA, in Spanish, have a combined 
circulation of more than 440,000 in 130 countries or geographical regions. 

RE.AD WITH CARE the invitation to Rotary's World Understanding Week, March 17-23, in THE 
ROTARIAN for February. Then let Dick Kilroy have your ideas on how we might observe it. 

wt!A.R YOtJR IAPEL EMBLEM - Do you always realize that your lapel emblem is an open intro­
duction to every Rotarian at home and away from home? How many interesting people have 
you met because you were wearing your Rotary button? 

All through life we are seeking introductions to others to help us on our way 
while traveling, in business, and in social life. We need never feel strangers anywhere 
within the boundaries of a Rotary Club when we are wearing our emblem and are ready to 
respond to offers of fellowship. ---Sprocket, Rotary Club of Carnegie, Pennsylvania 

FROM THE EDITOR'S NOTEBOOK - He who thinks he can f ind within himself the means of doing 
without others is much mistaken; but he who thinks that others cannot do without him is 
still more mistaken. 

--La Rochefoucald 
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PROGRAM - Walker Pierce will show a scenic film of our newest and lnnrgest state, 
11 Alaska". 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Rabbi Harry Z. Sky of Temple Beth-El and a member of the 
Portland Rotary Club proved to be one of the finest speakers we have been privileged 
to hear and le~ us with a timely message to think about. Rabbi Sky took the Rotary 
theme of Service as his topic. He noted Webster defines Service, "to protect", as 
protecting that which is precious. He said that the country is too much concerned 
with the bomb and that it has affected teen-age thinking. People feel that there may 
be "no tomorrow" and hence leave undone the worth-while duties of today. He also 
pointed out the dishonesty in high level government. Ours is truly a world that needs 
SERVICE. 

ATTENDANCE 

January 18 - 27 of 27 
23 - 24 of 27 --

100% (with make-ups) 
88% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - George Brinley, Ray Frost, Vincent McKusick, Harmon Hugo, 
Portland; Chuck Juckem, Bettendorf, Iowa. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADOR - Bob Lamy, New York. 

WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED in a 17-day tour to London, Paris, Rome and Vienna with the 
possibility of a series of international exchange visits with Rotarians in these cities, 
for either late April or early May, or late September or early October of 1963? Cost? 
$399.00 per person for transportation and on-land expenses. Emile Dube of the Lewiston­
Auburn Club is planning this tour for the Rotary families of our District. It is 
necessary for him to know by February 1st if the response is favorable in order to make 
arrangements with the European clubs, airlines and others. If you are interested or 
would like additional information, call the Portland Rotary Club office - SPruce 3-7157· 

ATTENTION - In the February 9th issue of the Saturday Evening Post will appear a major 
article on Rotary and Rotarians. It will take Rotary from its early beginning in 
Chicago to its present globe-circling status. Before the article went to press it was 
titled, "The Amazing World of Rotary~u I am sure you not only will want to read this 
article but to preserve it for future reference. 

LET'S GET DOWN TO CASES - Do you have a knotty problem in your business or profession, 
one for which there seems to be no clear-cut solution? Then you'll want to read how 
90 Rotarians of Guelph, Ontario, Canada, tackled a tough personnel problem--an actual 
case--in a free-for-all discussion that carried on right past the gong. THE ROTARIAN 
for February tells about this exciting new idea for a vocational service program for 
a club or fireside meeting. 

A second Vocational Service article is "They Build Bridges E'verywhere, 11 by Oscar 
Schisgall. It tells how U.S. bankers are demonstrating that good business can provide 
sound aid to developing countries. 

INTERACT, the new youth service activity for Rotary clubs, is off to a running start. 
More than 1,400 Rotary clubs in all parts of the world have requested INTERACT club 
organizing kits. 

The plan was announced to Rotary clubs by Rotary International President Nitish 
Laharry in October, 1962. In a little more than two months, 25 INTERACT clubs have 
been organized by Rotary clubs in eight districts. 

"The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for good men to do nothi·ng. 11 

- Edmund Burke 
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PROGRAM: - Wayne E. Roberts, Superintendent of Schools in South Portland 'Will speak 
on various aspects of the South Portland School System. 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Walker Pierce, Staff Operations Officer of the 9123rd Air 
Reserve Recovery Squadron, showed two excellent films. The scenery in the film on 
Alaska was especially beautiful. 

ATTENDANCE 

January 23 - 25 of 27 
30 - 21 of 27 

92°/o (with make-ups) 
77% 

WE DROPPED OUT OF THE TOP TEN - The District Governor's membership attendance report 
for December shows us in 16th place with an average of 89.42, a considerable drop 
from 7th spot in November. This percentage indicates we had an average of three 
members weekly who failed to make-up. Rangeley Lakes was again in the sunspot with 
an average of 97°/o. Club-wise your make-ups are very iir:q?ortant so PLEASE MAKE-UP! 

VISITING ROT.ARIANS Jack Deering, John Kronick, Roger Hodgkins, Ray Frost, 
Portland; and guest Bob Chilkott, South Portland. 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP to fill the following classifications have been received: 
Excavating - Contractor 
Manufacturing - Machinery 

Active and Add. Active 
If any member has any objection to, or desires to present proposals for these class­
ifications, such objections or proposals must be received in writing by the Secretary 
not later than February 6th. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS have voted to cancel the regular meeting on Wednesday, February 
13th and join with the South Portland Lions Club in a joint meeting on Thursday 
evening, February 14th at the South Portland High School for a Lincoln Day Emanci­
pation Proclamation program. It was also voted to join in a Good Friday program on 
April 12th with the Women of Rotary. 

OUR SYMPATHY to Ed Inness and family on the recent death of Ed. 1 s mother. 

ROTARIANS IN THE NEWS - Dick Kilroy recently submitted his resignation as one of 
Cape Elizabeth's two representatives to the Greater Portland Regional Planning 
Commission. 

BillTHDAY CONGRATULATIONS to Dick Jordan, February 12th; Joe Viens, February 19th; 
and John Minott, February 23rd. 

DUES ARE OVERDUE - Ron Tripp reports that several members have overlooked their dues. 
If you are one of this number please forward your check for $12. 50 to Ron NOW. 

SPACE RACE A WASTE? The newest "spectator sport" in the United States is the space 
race, and it is costing U.S. taxpayers billions of dollars to watch. Is it worth it? 
Enginee.r-writer Carl Dreher doubts it. "We need research in medicine, the social 
sciences, mental health, and so on," he says, 'but while there may be fallout in some 
of these fields from the space effort, it will be secondary. Funds and scientific 
manpower which might go into humanitarian areas will be swallowed up by space. n For 
some sobe:ring and stinrulating reading, see his artiele, "A Skeptic's View of the 
Space Frontier", in THE ROT.ARI.AN for February. 

A man in Rotary is one thing ---- Rotary in a man is something else. 
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JOINT MEETING WITH S. P. LIONS CLUB - THURSDAY EVE. FEB. 14TH 

PROGRAM - The week of February 10, 1963 is National Brotherhood Week. A group of greater 
Portland church and civic leaders are promoting the observance of the lOOth Anniversary of 
the Proclamation of Emancipation during that week. 

Similar celebrations are being conducted nationally with the encouragement of 
the U. S. Civil Rights Commission. Gov. John H. Reed has issued a statewide proclamation 
in honor of the occasion at the request of Mr. Hugh Saunders, chairman, Maine Advisory 
Committee, U. s. Civil Rights Connnission. 

The purpose of the Centenary celebration is to focus public attention on the 
struggle for human rights the world over and to take cognizance of the unfinished tasks 
that lie ahead. This is a responsibility of all citizens, organizations and cht1rches. 

In observance of this occasion the South Portland Lions Club has invited the 
South Portland Rotary Club to join with them on Thursday evening, February 14th at the 
South Portland High School Cafeteria at 6:15 P.M. Let's have a good turnout for our 
first joint meeting with another South. Portland service club. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Wayne E. Roberts, Superintendent of Schools, gave a thorough ex­
planation of the South Portland School budget. With the aid of detailed charts he out­
lined where South Portland stands statewide as to taxes, pupils and teachers. He 
answered several questions concerning the feasibility of a local vocational high school. 

ATTENDANCE 

January 30 - 27 o·f 27 -- 100% (with make-ups) 
February 6 - 18 of 27 -- 66% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Ray Frost, Jim Fegley, Earl Noyes, John Dorsey, Portland; Henry 
Griffin, Ray Wiley, Scarborough. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Joe Viens, Mel Charity, Jack Boland, Ron Hall, Scarborough; Ed 
Inness, Walker Pierce, Kennebunk; Dick Jordan, Portland; Dick Kilroy, Mel Charity, Tom 
Walter, Westbrook. 

WALKER PIERCE was the speaker last week at the Kennebunk Rotary Club. 

FINAL CHRISTMAS TREE SAIE FIGURES show a net profit of $422.08. A check for half of 
of this amount ($211.04) will be presented to the s. P. Jaycees for the S. P. Library 
Building Fund by Bill Kilroy in the near future. Thanks again to every member of the 
club who made this first project so successful by generously giving your time during the 
busy holiday season. 

THE WONDERFUL, WIDE, BACKSLAPPING WORLD OF ROTARY is the subject of an interesting and 
informative article in the current issue of the Saturday Evening Post. Get a copy now 
at the newsstand and read how Rotary busily promotes peace and good brotherhood on a 
global scale. 

DEDICATION WINS - Founded in 1905, Rotary has been unfolding and developing for 57 yea.rs. 
Rotary is a series of dreams, hopes, ideals, and aspirations transmitted into a series of 
achievements. It is what it is today because dedicated and competent leaders have kept 
it going even when conditions of weariness and monotony, discouragement and disillusion­
ment would have made it easy to quit. 

---Weekly Letter, the Rotary Club of Morris, New York 
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PROGRAM - We've been hearing for many months about Ted Wainwright's flying trip to North­
ern Quebec and his experiences with indians (real ones) and trout (big ones.) Now Ted is 
going to prove those stories with facts and slides. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - This was a joint meeting with the South Portland Lions Club at the 
SPHS Cafeteria. President Bob Baker welcomed the Rotary Club to the meeting with Pres. 
Dick Kilroy responding. Ed Bicknell, American Field Service Director, gave a talk on the 
AFS Program. He introduced six students of which three spoke on their native countries: 
Brazil, Malaya, and South Africa. 

ATTENDANCE 

February 6 - 22 of 27 
14 - 20 of 27 

81% (with make-ups) 
74% 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Al DiMatteo, Wellesley, Mass; Blaine Raymond, Jack Boland, Ron 
Tripp, Ted Wainwright, Scarborough; Tom Walter, Westbrook; Mel Charity, Dick Jorclan, 
Walker Pierce, Mark Stimson, Blaine Raymond, Murray Smart, Portland; Ed Inness, Bradenton, 
Florida. 

THE PORTIAND ROTARY CLUB INTERNATIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE has a special project in the 
works and has invited the South Portland Rotary Club to participate. Arrangements have 
been made for a trip to the United Nations in New York where Greater Portland Rotarians 
and their families would be guests of the United States delegation. Plans call for a 
chartered flight so that the trip up and back would take just one .day. Members, their 
wives, and their children (of 11 or older) would be welcome. Upon arriving at the UN 
the members of the UN delegation would act as hosts; this is a rare opportunity to meet 
with representatives of our own and foreign missions to the UN and to see the various 
agencies of the UN at work in a manner which is not available to the casual tour visitor 
to the UN building. The cost for a group of 44 will be $32.50 per person, including bus 
fare from the airport to Manhattan and return. If however a larger group of 76 should 
sign up the corresponding cost would be only $23.75, Plans are for the trip to be made 
late in March, leaving Portland early in the morning, and returning the same evening. 
If you are interested please call Rohais Roberts at the Portland Rotary Club office 
(SP 3-7157) N 0 W. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR "MAC" NOYES has announced that Gaston Saucier, a past president of the 
Quebec City Rotary Club has been nominated Governor of our District for 1963-64. Gaston, 
a dedicated Rotarian, has many friends in our District. His attendance at four District 
Assemblies, five District Conferences and one International Convention gives him a back­
ground of Rotary experience and acquaintance that will enable him to do an outstanding 
job as Governor. His charming wife, Francois, will assist him greatly in promoting 
Rotary fellowship and objectives throughout the District. 

GETTING ACQUAINTED WITH ROTARY - What are the qualifications for active membership in a 
Rotary Club? Each active member shall be an adult male person of good character 
and good business or professional reputation engaged as proprietor, partner, corporate 
officer, or manager, of any worthy and recognized business or profession; or acting as the 
local agent or branch representative of any worthy and recognized business or profession, 
having entire charge of such agency or branch in an executive capacity; and personally and 
actively engaged, within the territorial limits of this club, in the business or profession 
in which he is classified in the club and having his place of business located therein. 

"The world is now too dangerous for anything but truth, too small for anything but 
brotherhood." Rev. A. Powell Davies 
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PROGRAM - ROTARY INFORMATION MEETING - Edward Blewett, President of Westbrook Junior 
College, and a Rotary Past District Governor will give a Rotary Information talk. Presi­
dent Dick hopes this will be a 100% meeting but it definitely should be a must for all new 
members. 

IAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - One of our most interesting and entertaining programs was given by 
Ted Wainwright. He showed both movies and slides of two flying trips into the northern 
wilds of Canada. We saw lakes and rivers only accessible by airplane where 7 and 8 lb. 
trout were caught as fast as a line could be dropped. Ted should work for the Canadian 
Chamber of Commerce. 

ATTENDANCE 

February 14 - 25 of 27 
20 - 15 of 27 

92% (with make-ups) 
55% 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Vince McKusick, Al Ervin, John Wolf, Portland. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Murray Smart, Portland; Richard Yerxa, Sanford-Springvale; Warren 
Simpson, Scarborough; Ted Wainwright, Brunswick; Ed Inness, Sarasota Keys, Florida and 
Sarasota Bay, Florida. 

UNITED NATIONS TRIP for Greater Portland Rotarians and their families has been set for 
Thursday, March 28th. The total cost is $32.50 per persoh. If you are interested call 
Rohais Roberts at the Portland Rotary Club office (SP 3-7157.) 

MARDI GRAS INVITATION has been received from the Lewiston-Auburn Club for Saturday, March 
2nd. Contribution $6. per couple and dress optional. Visiting Rotarians making advance 
reservations will be included in pre-dance cocktail parties in members homes. All pro­
ceeds are for the club charity fund. 

PROPOSAL FOR MEMBERSHIP NOW BEING CONSIDERED - If, ten days aftel' the receipt of this 
"Two Lights" no objections have been filed in writing with the Secretary, the candidate 
will be qualified for the next step in Rotary. 

Name: 
Classification: 
Business Address: 
Home Address: 
Sponsor: 

Name: 
Classification: 
Business Address: 
Home Address: 
Sponsor: 

Henry Berke 
Metal Products - Manufacturing 
Portland Copper & Tank, So. Portland 
757 Brighton Avenue, Portland 
Ronald Tripp 

Carl Cervini 
Metal Products-Manufacturing-Add. Act. 
Portland C0pper & Tank, So. Portland 
40 Larchwood Road, So. Portland 
Ronald Tripp 

ROTARIANS IN THE NEWS - JOE VIENS recently moved to 14 Adelbert St., So. Portland. .RALPH 
GREEN recently retired after seven years as treasurer of the Wholesale Grocers Assn. Ralph 
hopes you read the booklet "The Rotary Foundation Story" that he passed out last week. 

SHOCK THE EDITOR - Would you like to shock your bulletin editor? It's easy; just give me 
a bit of news, or complain about something, or maybe even compliment something~ Give me 
the news, and I'll give you the bulletin. 

THOUGHT FOR TODAY - A man shows what he is by what he does with wbat he has. 


